





Week Ending

02/02/24

Dear families and friends,

How wonderful to be writing this update to you whilst the sun is beaming through the window and children are happily playing on the playground with their friends! We have had a great week at Christ Church; it was good to welcome colleagues from our local Anglican Schools' cluster for the staff training twilight which I delivered on Tuesday, looking at the science of learning and core curriculum. As teaching practitioners, it is important to remain up to date with current research and to adapt and review our curriculum to ensure the best provision and outcomes for our children. It is also good to network with other teachers and collaborate together. Thank you to those families who attended the year one maths open lesson today, it was lovely to see the classroom so busy with so many working together to support the children. As we move forward to next week, please remember that we have some changes to CC4C and lunch provision next Thursday and Friday due to the start of our kitchen renovation. These have been noted to the right of this letter for your convenience. Have a wonderful weekend, Amanda Donelan.

Wednesday 14 <sup>th</sup> February	
Fish Wednesday for lunch	
Thursday 15th February	Friday 16 <sup>th</sup> February
CC4C breakfast club - can-	CC4C breakfast club - based
teen and usual drop off	in hall and use green buzzer
arrangements	gate by school office
CC4C after school club –	CC4C after school club –
based in hall and use green	based in hall and use green
buzzer gate by school office	buzzer gate by school office
No hots and Deli bags for	No hots and Deli bags for
lunch	lunch

Please note that CC4C 'Littlies' is unaffected so FS2 and Pre-school drop off and pick up arrangements from wrap around provision will remain the same as usual.

#### Look what we have enjoyed this week...

Pre-school enjoyed Rhyme Time this week, sharing books together and looking out for the rhyme of the week "Hey Diddle Diddle".

FS2 have been busy this week writing dinosaur facts in Literacy, learning about carnivores and herbivores and also exploring how to make 6 in Maths. The children have been working really hard to learn new digraphs and trigraphs in phonics and have applied their knowledge well into their independent writing.

Year I have made delicious carrot and chickpea burgers to share with families. They have also written their own version of Little Red Riding Hood using lots of story language.

Year 2 have had a very busy week. In RE we have been looking at why Jesus was a friend to everyone. In Maths they have been looking at 1/2,1/4 and 3/4. In English they have been writing extended sentences linked to their text 'The Snail and the Whale'! They enjoyed making under the sea artwork using collage.

Year 3 have been continuing to develop their basketball skills in PE. In Science, they have been looking at food packaging to understand nutritional value of what we eat. Class 7 have now completed their clay Scarab beetles and we look forward to decorating them over the next few weeks.

Year 4 have been working hard on place value and have been busy preparing for our upcoming values assembly on our value of Peace. They have been writing kenning poems and finding Bible references about peace. They can't wait to share their assembly with families on Thursday 15th February at 9.10am in the school hall!

Year 5 have continued their learning in Science on the phases of the moon. The teachers are so proud of the homework that the children have completed on the solar system. They are working persevering on our fraction learning and enjoying writing a persuasiwe letter in English also we have enjoyed practising their dribbling skills.

Year 6 have been delving deeper into the history of WW2 and learning about evacuation and where children. from Merseyside went when they were evacuated.

**Nurture class** have enjoyed sharing their learning this week with both year one and year two. A super well done to nurture class!



96.7%



The menu next week is... Week I

Please see our website for menus, and you can pre-select children's meals on Parent Pay.



## CCS Christ Church

### Notices



#### Dates for the diary:

Tuesday 6th February: Preschool Stay & Play session 2.30-3.30pm

Y4-6 Tag Rugby Club 3.30pm-4.30pm

Junior Eco Club 3.30pm-4.15pm

Lego Club 3.30pm-4.15pm

Dance Fitness club 3.30pm-4.15pm

FS2 Story explorers 3.30pm-4.30pm

Wednesday 7th February: Hockey competition 3.30pm-4.00pm

Thursday 8th February: Y6 Coffee and catch up 9.00am-9.45am

Choir Practice

Tuesday 13th February: Y4-6 Tag Rugby Club 3.30pm-4.30pm

Junior Eco Club 3.30pm-4.15pm

Lego Club 3.30pm-4.15pm

Dance Fitness club 3.30pm-4.15pm

FS2 Story explorers 3.30pm-4.30pm

Wednesday 14th February: Hockey competition 3.30pm -4pm

Fish Wednesday for lunch

Thursday 15th February: Y4 values assembly 9.00am-9.45am

Y4 coffee morning 9.45-10.15 in hall

Choir Practice

Pre-ordered deli bags for lunch today

CC4C in school hall after school

Friday 16th February: CC4C in hall morning & after school

Pre-ordered deli bags for lunch today

School closes for half term 3.30pm



Monday 26th February: School re-opens for Spring term 2

#### Our Christian Value this half term is ...



Weekly scripture focus - John 8:12

Again Jesus spoke to them, saying,

"I am the light of the world.

Whoever follows me will

not walk in darkness,

but will have the light of life."

John 8:12

#### Prayer Requests

If you have any prayer requests that you would like us to take forward to the prayer group then please email them to:

ethos@christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk



Be sure to follow us on social media!



 X (was Twitter):

©CCMPrimary

Instagram: ochristchurch\_moreton



# Sports at Christ Church...



#### Y5 Tag Rugby tournament

Well done to our Year 3 and 4 children who represented our school in the Wirral Futsal Competition at Tranmere Rovers Futsal Hub.



Year I Football



Our Year I footballers, sadly missed out on visiting Manchester City Academy on Thursday due to the football event being postponed. However, they enjoyed a football session led by Harry Donelan and our Year 3 and 4 sports ambassadors.

